
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
STRIKE FIGHTER SQUADRON THREE ONE

879 HORNET DRIVE STE 400
VIRGINIA BEACH VA 23460-2236

Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
ATTN: Letter Processing Office
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Ma'am:

I respectfully request an appreciation letter from the Governor
be forwarded to the below address on the occasion of NC1
(Aviation Warfare/ Surface Warfare) Larry Y. Mattison retirement
following 20 years of service in the United States Navy on 30
September 2016.

NC1 Mattison ceremony is scheduled for July 13, 2016. Please
forward the letter no later than June 15, 2016 to allow
sufficient time to frame it for the presentation at his
ceremony. Any questions concerning this matter can be directed
to NC1 Larry Y. Mattison, USN, Command Career Counselor, at
larry.mattison@navy.mil

Request return correspondence is sent to:

Commanding Officer
ATTN: Command Career Counselor
STRIKE FIGHTER SQUADRON THREE ONE
879 HORNET DR STE 400


